

12th May 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians

## LEAVE OF ABSENCE IN TERM TIME

Following the Covid-19 restrictions that are now being lifted by the Government, some of you may be thinking about re-booking holidays that have been cancelled due to Covid-19. You may be considering taking time off during the school year. Schools and parents/guardians have worked extremely hard over the last 12 months to maintain teaching and learning during lockdown. Our priority for the rest of the school year must be to keep children in schools and support them to re-engage fully with their learning. Time lost now to family holidays will create further disruption and we are concerned that there could be some misunderstanding of the law in relation to absence from school because of holidays taken during term time.

We advise that wherever possible, absence from school should be avoided as it can have a serious effect on your child's educational progress and can create difficulties for them on their return to school. This is especially so now, after already having their school year interrupted by Covid-19. Children missing school for the purpose of family holidays would not be appropriate. It is important to note that only the Executive Principals can authorise absence from school. Parents/guardians cannot authorise the absence themselves.

Schools are required to refuse requests for holiday absence in term time and the Executive Principals may only grant a leave of absence in 'exceptional circumstances'. If you believe that your circumstances are exceptional you can make a request to the school. In considering a request, the school will take into account the child's age, the time of year of the absence, and the nature of the leave request. The Executive Principals will also consider the child's stage of education and progress and will not authorise absence unless they believe your circumstances are truly exceptional.

Parents who take their children on an unauthorised holiday in term time could be issued with a Fixed Penalty Notice. The amount of the fine is £60 if paid within 21 days and £120 if paid between 21 and 28 days.

Many people are working very hard to help your child to succeed. We trust you will support us in this matter, in partnership with this school.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Shotton & Melanie Saunders Executive Principals